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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR

ADMINISTRATION/CHIEF INFORMATION OFFICER


MEMORANDUM FOR:
Principal Staff

FROM:


Vickers B. Meadows, Assistant Secretary for Administration/Chief





  Information Officer, A

SUBJECT:


Use of the Upward Mobility Program


The Upward Mobility Program is a human resources tool that provides career development opportunities for employees in lower graded positions (at or below the GS-9 level) who are in position occupational series, which do not enable them to achieve their full work potential.  Overall, the primary objectives of the program are:

●  To achieve more effective utilization of the capabilities of employees;

●  To provide employees with assistance to identify their career goals, objectives, or interest;

●  To motivate employees toward high achievement and create an environment which promotes 

     high morale; and,

●  To expand career training opportunities for employees.


There are two commonly used approaches to upward mobility at HUD.  The crossover approach is most widely used throughout HUD.  It is used to move trainees directly into vacancies in the target occupational series.  The trainee or entry level position is a scaled down/restructured position in the same occupational series as the ultimate target position and is usually at two grade intervals (i.e. GS-5, GS-7, GS-9).  The bridge approach requires the use of transitional positions between a one-grade interval occupational series and the target two grade interval occupational series.  The bridge functions as an interim technical or para professional job generally combining duties of a clerical or support position with tasks extracted from the target professional or administrative position.


The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development has more than 1,000 support staff on its roles.  Many are at the GS-7 level and have significant knowledge of HUD’s programs.  On February 3, 2003, the Department issued a memorandum advising managers that if they have authority to fill a position externally, they can fill internally through the upward mobility program and fill the resulting clerical support vacancy externally.  As you consider your staffing needs for Fiscal Year 2005, you are encouraged to consider the use of upward mobility which would allow growth for these employees and strong support for the strategic goals of the Department.  Top leadership of this Department encourages the use of upward mobility and the backfilling of clerical vacancies created by the use of the upward mobility program within FTE allocations.


More information of the Upward Mobility Program can be found in HUD Handbook 951.1.  If you have any questions regarding the program, please contact Barbara J. Edwards, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Human Resource Management on (202) 708-3946.
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